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Called Meeting of Church-in-Conference on August 25, 2019 
 

A specially called meeting of the Church-in-Conference will be held on  
Sunday, August 25, 2019 in the Fellowship Hall after the morning worship service.   
The purpose of the meeting is to consider a recommendation from the Steeple Replacement Ad 
Hoc Committee to install a new structure on our Sanctuary Building to replace the steeple that 
collapsed on June 1, 2018.  The members of this committee are Jordan Clark (chair),  
Susan Dew, Walter Grant, Randy Korando, and Josh Mudd. 

The ad hoc committee has recommended that we install an octagonal metal cupola topped 
with a copper dome and a new Celtic cross identical to the cross that was on the original  
steeple.  In proposing this new structure, the committee consulted with the architectural firm of 
Gary Coursey & Associates, which prepared a drawing of the cupola, dome, and cross now on 
display in the Fellowship Hall. 

As part of its work on this project, the ad hoc committee obtained a quote of $65,832 from 
Campbellsville Industries, Inc. of Campbellsville, Kentucky (the firm that designed and  
manufactured our original steeple) to fabricate and install the new structure and also obtained 
quote of $38,175 from Lusk & Company of Atlanta to provide services as the general  
contractor for the project.  With the addition of architectural design fees, the total projected 
cost of the project is $110,000, which will include installation of the new structure and  
removal of the structurally unsound steeple base that remains on the Sanctuary Building.   
Insurance proceeds will be used to fund the cost of the project and to install a new asphalt roof 
that was damaged by the steeple's collapse. 

The replacement structure has been approved by the NDBC Trustees and the Church  
Council and is supported by Senior Pastor James Lamkin and  
Associate Pastor Daniel Headrick.  Please join us for the called meeting of the  
Church-in-Conference on August 25 to discuss and vote on the ad hoc committee's  
recommendation. 

 

Don Janney, Moderator 

 

Architectural drawing appears on the next page. 
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